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Parrabell Yellow.doc 

I have attached a fairly brief summary of Operation Parrabell drawn from an earlier report submitted. 
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I included a reference to Unsolved Homicide assistance which consisted of information regarding earlier review 
activities which remain on Parrabell's list. 

Essentially the initial charter for Parrabell, when left with the Bias Crimes Unit, was too broad for 2 officers in 
2013. The Charter was reviewed in 2014 and refocussed with an investigative team in August 2015. An initial 
operational period of 6 months has expanded requiring the broadening of our investigative capacity from 4 to 10 
detectives. We expect to complete the investigative phase in approximately 4 months, all going well. 

Upon conclusion I am arranging for an independent academic review of all findings by university professors, 
albeit a selection has not yet been made, with further inquiries into procurement processes now underway. 

If you have any further questions or concerns please let me know. 

Regards 

Regards 

Anthony Crandell 
Superintendent 

-----Georgina Wells~ Staff/NSWPolice wrote: ----­
To: Ainslie Blackstonet11•••Staf£'NSWPolice@NSWPolice 
From: Georgina W ells•••tstaff/NSWPolice 
Date: 06/05/2016 04:26PM 
Cc: Anthony Crandell-Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice, Michael Willing~Staff/NSWPolice 
Subject: Some notes from our meeting re: SF Parrabell [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only] 

Hi Ains, 

Re: my chat with Det Supt Willing and Supt Crandell this week, we agreed that it was probably for the best that 
we have a voice in Ava's story, given she is probably going to write it with or without us. We acknowledged 
that given Feneley's previous musings in the paper, the editor may wish to ensure some of that sentiment is 
included in any subsequent stories (so as not to look to be in contradiction with itself), but as long as we remain 
on message then we will have done our best, and that we certainly wouldn't make any story worse. 

Some of the messaging we discussed was: 
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This is an independent review of the 88 cases which have been identified by the community, and we are 
reviewing them on a bias-crime basis ( to determine if any could have been motivated by bias crime). 
Community members have indicated their concerns and we are responding to that. It's about confirming the 
facts once and for all (putting an end to speculation). 
If we identify any deficiencies in any of the investigations, then we will liaise with homicide to determine if re­
investigation is required 
The review is being conducted from the Central Metropolitan Region under the command of Superintendent 
Tony Crandell in his role as the corporate sponsor for GLBTI (but the cases are not limited to the Central Metro 
Region). Included on the review team is a GLO. 
The review is independent of Homicide but is being conducted with Homicide's full support. 
It does not impact on the Homicide Squad's re-investigation of a number of cases (SF Taradale) - those 
investigations will continue. 
This review was instated in 2013. 

Tony Crandell will also send through some background on the strike force. 

Happy to chat about it in further detail next week. 

Kind regards, 

Georgie Wells 
A/Manager 
Police Media Unit 
NSW Police Force -
(See attached file: Parrabell Yellow.doc) 


